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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







October 4, 2023





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
October 4, 2023. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  A quorum was not present. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee
Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville

Earl Matherne


Assumption



Sean McGee



Iberia

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Travis Johnson


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked the Commissioners to consider adding to the agenda two right-of-entry requests from the Corps of Engineers. Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne to add the two requests to the agenda.  The roll was called on the motion, and the motion was adopted by the following votes:


YEAS:  Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Jewell, Matherne, McGee, Meche, Rockforte, and Thibodeaux


NAYS:  None


ABSTAINED:  None


ABSENT:  Commissioner Hebert

                                                                     * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded.  
Commissioner Sean McGee moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of August 2, 2023, due to lack of a quorum at the meeting of September 6, 2023, and publish the minutes in the official journal.  Commissioner Sean McGee moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of September 6, 2023, and publish the minutes in the official journal.      
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson asked the board to consider approval of three right-of-entry requests from the Corps of Engineers.  (1) Request for parking along levees to perform annual dredging and maintenance in Pointe Coupee and West Baton Rouge.  Commissioner Kenneth Gordon moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey, and unanimously carried to approve the request.  (2) Request to do stone and mat repairs on the main line Mississippi River.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve. (3) Request to do stone and mat repairs on the Atchafalaya River. Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark Guillory, and unanimously carried to approve the request.    

Mr. William Tyson gave the Commissioners an update from a meeting with the Corps of Engineers last week relating to projects they are considering in our district.  He said he gave them several options that might be more cost-effective.  Mr. Tyson suggested using dirt from borrow areas we already own, and also using sheet pilings instead of dirt for these projects. 
                                                                     * * * *
Mr. Travis Johnson of CPRA was present but had no report.  
                                                                     * * * *
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte said he had no legal issues other than the litigation we will pursue and file in the basin on the property near the Belle River Boat Landing.  
                                                                     * * * *
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, and unanimously carried to approve the professional service agreements for the CPA, Legal Counsel, Stenographer, Janitorial Services, Computer/I.T. Services, and HVAC System.  

                                                                    * * * *
Mrs. Janice Jarreau asked for approval of permanent status for Mr. Jacob LeMoine, Maurice Mitchel, Joshua Touchet, Randy Latiolais, and Hunter Amond.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the request.

Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to reallocate Hunter Amond from a Mobile Equipment Operator 1 to a Mobile Equipment Operator 2.

Commissioner Sean McGee moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche to allow compression pay for Joseph Chad Jarreau in accordance with Civil Service rules.
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne to approve a detail and promotion following the detail for George Guillory from a Mechanic 3 to a Mechanic 4.

                                                                     * * * *
The annual Levee inspection will be October 24-26, 2023, and November 15, 2023.

                                                                     * * * *
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, and unanimously carried to approve an invoice from Mougeot Architecture for $155,000.  The bids for the project will be going out shortly.

                                                                     * * * *                                                        
There being no further business to come before the board, the board agreed unanimously to adjourn the meeting.   
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

